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Dear Charlotte  
 
MID SUSSEX SITE ALLOCATIONS EIP  
RESPONSE TO FURTHER CONSULTATION – SEPTEMBER 2021  
REP NO: 709 
 
Further to your e-mail of 26 August 2021, I am writing to provide further written representation on 
behalf of Retirement Villages & Notcutts Ltd. Our comments are limited to Action Point AP13, in 
respect of “Land South and West of Imberhourne Lane”.  
 
Having reviewed the Statement of Common Ground we note that it confirms the Site allocation policy 
will be amended requiring future development proposals to include the “provision of 142 dwellings 
(Use Class C2) within the allocated Care Community for Older People”.  
 
We welcome the inclusion of the additional policy text which by virtue of its introduction, 
acknowledges that there is a need for specialist accommodation for the elderly that this Site 
Allocations (SA) DPD should plan to meet. However, as set out in previous Matter Statements (Barton 
Willmore Matter Statement 3, para 1.18) this allocation on its own is not sufficient to meet the 
significant identified unmet need for extra care. In line with our previous representations further 
policy interventions are necessary to make the SA DPD legally compliant and “Sound”, including the 
proposed allocation of Hazelden Nursery and the inclusion of a further policy supporting the provision 
of specialist housing for the elderly in the district.  
 
We trust the above will be taken into consideration alongside our previous statements.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
LUCY WILFORD 
Associate 
 
 


